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British Automobile Racing Club

General Membership Meeting Minutes – November 2nd, 2021
Venue – via Zoom videoconference.

WELCOME – 20:10



Bryan Rashleigh, President
MINUTES
Mary Lobban made a motion to accept the minutes of the previous meeting, Wayne Wanamaker seconded the motion and it was carried.

DEPARTMENTS

CORRESPONDENCE

We have not received our usual shipment of BARC magazines from England. Bryan will check to see if we can be sent a soft copy.

MEMBERSHIP 




Andrea Pegg, Membership Secretary

We currently have 129 members, which is 15 less than this time last year.  Andrea reported she has already received 4 membership payments for next year.
TREASURY 





    
 
Paul Clarke, Treasurer

Paul will send Andrea copies of the CASC membership cheques.  
He had meeting with Paul Subject, David King, John Jensen and Bryan to review the financial statement.  David King has volunteered to replace John as a financial reviewer. Paul will prepare the Financial report to be reviewed by the Board and Members.
Paul also reported our HST invoice was submitted for the entire year as opposed to the usual quarterly bill.

WRRC/SOCIAL







Howard Cohen

Bryan called the Lone Star Restaurant to check on the meeting room, previously used for our monthly members’ meetings.  The room is being renovated and may be ready for the January meeting, if members are comfortable meeting in person.

Bryan proposed February for our Annual General Meeting. 
REGIONAL RACE/ORO 






 Bryan Rashleigh
The end of season points have been published and BARC members did well this year.  In the GT3 class the first three places were filled by BARC members.
RACE COMMITTEE



Mary Lobban attended the Race Committee meeting.  Richard Muise is reviewing the rules and has asked for any suggestions to be forwarded to him.

A tentative 2022 race schedule has been published.  The BARC race will take place the weekend of July 23rd and 24th.  

BARC has been asked to once again, run the VARAC one-day event on August 6th.

The CASC AGM will be held on the weekend of January 15th and 16th. 
HONDA INDY TORONTO






Scott Ellsworth

The HIT for 2022 is scheduled for the weekend of July 15th to 17th.
ICE RACING 




Wayne Wanamaker, Ice Race Director
There Ice Race Committee has been having regular planning meetings and the Kinsmen have approved the requested track size.

Rob Luke has stepped down as the medic for the series and Kyle Bast has taken over the role for the six-weekend series.
COVID protocols are being discussed.

There will be an open house on November 7th.  Where there will be ice race cars on site.

The BARC race will take place on February 19th and 20th.

Bryan suggested having hand outs for new interested drivers.  Wayne said they could be directed to the CASC website for information.
TRS





Tom Cressman

There is nothing new to report.
OLD BUSINESS

Any content for the newsletter should be sent to Amy Harrison at amy.harrison25@gmail.com
NEW BUSINESS

Tom Hyland reported participants had a great day, during the annual Lupus go-kart fundraising event.  There was a record amount of donations raised.
Phil Delahaye reported the Lamborghini Series races can be seen on YouTube.  There are many races available showing both the North American and European series.
Buy/Sell

Bryan Rashleigh had race tires for sale, one BF Goodrich set at $100, sized 225/45/17.  Two sets sized 245/40/17.
Tom Hyland has Mercedes rims for sale.  They fit 1995 to 2009 e320 models.  He is open to offers.
Adjournment

Wayne made a motion for adjournment which was seconded by Ken Graham at 20:50.
 .
NEXT MONTH’S MEETING: via ZOOM videoconference, on December 7th at 20:00.

